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VOTED: on a motion by Selectwoman Bolster, 2nd by Selectmen Brian J. Perrin and
made unanimous by Chairman Martin W. O'Brien to name the following people to the
Bylaw Review Committee: Selectmen Brian Perrin, Chairman; Robert Boncore; James
Cipoletta; Richard Gill; Patricia Milano; Thomas Reilly; Mark Rotondo; Robert E.
Noonan, Town Counsel; Michael Powers, Associate Member; with Ex Officio Members
Claire Sheltry, Town Clerk and Virginia L. Wilder CAO/Executive Secretary.

VOTED: on a motion by Selectwoman Bolster, 2nd by Selectmen Brian J. Perrin and
made unanimous by Chairman Martin W. O'Brien to approve the entertainment license
application submitted by the Kasbah Restaurant for a bellydancer. The Board voted to
approve this license under the following conditions:

1. The dancers’ performances are restricted to the dining room only.
2. Performances will commence at 5:00 PM and conclude at 12:30AM.

VOTED: on a motion by Selectwoman Bolster, 2nd by Selectmen Brian J. Perrin and
made unanimous by Chairman Martin W. O'Brien to approve a Manager’s Transfer
License at the Ocean Spray in from current Manager Roger Beckert to the new Manager
Phil Malonson.
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This meeting began at approximately 6:45 PM with the following officials in attendance:
Martin O’ Brien, Chairman; Susan J. Bolster, Selectwoman; Brian J. Perrin, Selectman
and Virginia L. Wilder, Executive Secretary/CAQ; Joseph L. Powers, Fire Chief; David
Goldstein, Police Chief; David Hickey, DPW Director; Ernie Gauthier, Building
Inspector; and Robert Noonan, Town Counsel.

The meeting began with approximately 35 people in attendance; the sign-in sheet is
attached to these minutes. Chairman O’Brien opened the hearing by thanking everyone
for coming and reading the most recently filed petition.

First to speak was Ray ‘Feeley. He asked if the Town agreed that the location of
Viking Oil is designated by zoning codes as “light manufacturing”.

Chairman O’Brien answered that yes the location in question was zoned in 1989 as light
manufacturing but that Viking Oil took over that location in 1987 so the business may be
“grandfathered”. He further stated that a zoning expert may be able to sort this out.

Mark Lynch of 51 Paine Street asked what predated the zoning code of 19897

Building Inspector, Ernie Gauthier answered that from the only records he has indicate
from 1977 to 1982 the location was zoned as “light manufacturing” but the Building
Department has been unable to find all pertinent files on this location.

Attorney for the group, Evan Gellar asked how was permission granted to Viking when it
went from being a plastics company to an oil company? Where are the permits? Was
there a special variance granted? The gentlemen suggested that not having records does
not validate Viking Oil’s business.

Conal Foley asked when did the Wetlands Act go into effect?

Gail Miller of Friends of Belle Isle answered that it went into effect in 1979. Mary Kelly
of the Conservation Committee said 1972.

Betty Lynch of 51 Paine Street asked if the Town has tested the air quality in the area of
Viking to see if the increase in trucks has caused air pollution?

Chairman O’Brien answered that the State of Massachusetts regulates truck emissions
and therefore the Town has not conducted any studies relative to air quality.

Gail Miller asked if the Town can ask Viking to provide permits to show why they are
allowed to be occupying this space under current zoning laws?
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and applications filed over the years.

Bunny Dean Murray of Pleasant Street spoke of reckless congestion in general in this
area and asked that the neighborhood get consideration.

Marsha Feeley of Wilshire Street said she is concerned about the number of trucks
speeding recklessly and that she felt there was no police enforcement with regard to

speeding on her street.

Debbie Esposito of Banks Street said she too is concerned with speeding on her street.
She further is concerned with children potentially getting hit by a speeding Viking truck.

Chairman Marty O’Brien introduced a traffic calming guideline document to this
neighborhood and suggested the document be used as a tool to possibly solve some of
this speeding.

Gail Miller said she was concerned whether proper permits had been pulled for recent
curb cutting and installation of curbstones at Viking.

Building Inspector Gauthier answered that all permits, for which actions requiring
permits, have been properly pulled.

Mary Kelly said she will research whether any work done required Wetlands permitting.

Ray Feeley said that in 1997 additions were constructed on the site and abutters were
never notified.

Assessors office show the building occupied by On Time Mailing as a storage building of
Viking Oil.

Ray Feeley asked who was notified of these building additions?

Chairman O’Brien answered that Board of Appeals would have kept records if this matter
came before them.

Building Inspector Gauthier added that if Viking met all requirements they would not
have needed to notify abutters.

Mary Kelly answers that residents of Governor’s Park as well as Colleen Costa were
notified.

Colleen Costa maintains she was never notified.

Mr. Gardikas of Wilshire Street wondered who permitted Viking to backfill there land in
back of Viking? And who sold that property at the end of Winthrop Street to Viking?
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as late as 9:30pm and as early as 5:45am. He believes that the Town is helping Viking
continue to abuse this neighborhood.

Patrick Sheehan of 34 Banks Street asked what the Town believes the definition of “light
manufacturing” is? He asked if Viking is required to get permits to park his trucks? He
also asked if the Town regulated how many trucks can park in a certain lot size.

Chairman O’Brien said that he has spoken with Mr. Pedoto and if the neighborhood was
in agreement, the Public Safety team would come up with an agreed upon truck route for
that area but that in doing so some residents would suffer more than others. He further
suggested forming a committee made up of a member of the Board of Selectmen as well
as some community people to prioritize a list of concerns.

Francine Gardikas of 34 Banks Street asked for a specific date to get answers to all of
these questions since this group has waited seven months for this meeting to happen.

Town Administrator Virginia Wilder said she would ask DPW Director Dave Hickey to
see if any Traffic Calming guidelines may be applicable in this area in the meantime.

Paul Fanna of 149 Morton Street said that if Viking was grandfathered in relative to
zoning when they took over that location then certainly since that “grandfathered” date
the number of trucks or fuel capapacity 10 years ago is very different than what is being
done today.

Chairman O’Brien said that even after all questions are answered there will still be some
ambiguity as with zoning there always is. He further suggested the Board approve an
amount of money to be spent to help get answers to these questions by an expert.

Gail Miller interjected that she feels the Board of Selectmen have provided no concrete
answers during this hearing.

Selectwoman Bolster agreed with Ms. Miller’s frustration but went to say that they held
this meeting despite lack of information because they felt the community was owed a
forum in which to speak without being delayed any further.

John Kilmartin of the Friends of Belle Islesaid he thinks Viking backfilled the creek
between Governor’s Park and Viking and that the fence is on Town property and should
be taken down.

Atttorney Ernest Piper representing Viking Oil said Viking wants to adhere and feels it is
adhering to all laws relative to their business on Banks Street. They have had surveys
and title searches to make sure they were own their own land. Although they are trying
hard to comply they will not dispute every claim. They will cooperate with all requests.
They want to find a solution and are willing to listen to any and all reasonable
suggestions.
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Viking chooses to mitigate any of these issues with the community.

Gail Millers suggests they move their trucks and do an environmental clean up of the
land as part of a mitigation package.

At this point their was further discussion relative to hiring an expert to help answer these
difficult legal and zoning issues.

VOTED: on a motion by Selectwoman Bolster, 2nd by Selectmen Brian J. Perrin and
made unanimous by Chairman Martin W. O'Brien to appropriate $5000 to hire an expert
to advise the Board of these community issues as they relate to Banks Street.

Chairman O’Brien stated he thought that the primary focus of the group should be the
definition of ‘Light Manufacturing” and other zoning code issues. He asked that if
anyone present or watching on television had interest in joining the committee he
proposed early in the meeting to please contact the Selectmen’s office.

Town Counsel Mr. Robert Noonan reminded everyone that the zoning issue will not
solve all issues relative to Viking Oil. He suggested a “common sense approach” and
suggested trying to amend the problems without litigation as that process can take years.

Chairman O’Brien then stated that they would get back to this group within 90 days with
some answers. He thanked everyone for coming and being part of this open process. He
lastly invited people to sign in so that they can be notified of upcoming meetings.

Respectfully submitted,

Carla Vitale
Administrative Secretary
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